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Summary of the meeting of March 23, 2010
The Chair, Mr. Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada to the Organization of American States (OAS), called the meeting of the Working Group to order and presented the order of business for its consideration (document CAAP/GT/RVPP-48/10 corr.1).  It was approved without changes.
1. Discussion on reengineering:  Subsidies of the Regular Fund

a) Presentation of the Pan-American Development Foundation (PADF) 
Mr. John Sanbrailo, Director of the Pan-American Development Foundation, addressed the Working Group and presented the document CAAP/GT/RVPP-46/10, highlighting the work undertaken by PADF. Mr. Sanbrailo emphasized the PADF’s work in four specific areas: employment generation, strengthening and development of civil society, donation and mobilization of equipment (social services), and disaster relief response. As regards the subsidy received, Mr. Sanbrailo indicated that PADF receives US$130,000 which is used almost exclusively in disaster response and humanitarian assistance. In turn, Mr. Sanbrailo indicated that the funds provided by the OAS allows PADF to mobilize up to 1 million dollars to support their programs, and informed Member States that donors constantly inquire about the contribution that the OAS makes to PADF. 
The delegation of the United States commended the work undertaken by PADF and underscored the importance for the OAS to continue supporting and contributing to PADF. The delegate of the United States requested that the Secretariat provide Member States with additional information on other foundations and organizations that receive funding from the OAS’s regular fund and what the funding is used for.   The delegation of Argentina also recognized the work undertaken by PADF and requested additional information on the foundation’s activities, its ability to raise funds, its donors, its procurement policy, among others. 

Mr. Sanbrailo further explained the use of the contribution received by the OAS, and indicated that he would share with the Secretariat the links to the annual report where Member States can access all of the activities of PADF as well as the list of contributions and donations that the Foundation receives. 
The Chair concluded by indicating that based on the discussions, there is no desire from Member States to seize the contribution that the Regular Fund gives to PADF. 

b) Presentation of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB)

Brigadier General Ancil Antoine, Director General of the Inter-American Defense Board, addressed the Working Group and presented the document CAAP/GT/RVPP-45/10. This presentation was accompanied by a power point presentation that circulated after the meeting as document CAAP/GT/RVPP-45/10 add. 1. 
c) Presentation of the Inter-American Defense College (IADC)
Rear Admiral Moira Flanders, Director of the Inter-American Defense College, addressed the Working Group and presented the document CAAP/GT/RVPP-47/10. This presentation was accompanied by a power point presentation that circulated after the meeting as document CAAP/GT/RVPP-47/10 add. 1. 


Following the presentation of the IADB and the IADC, Member States exchanged comments and questions with the guests, and requested further clarifications on the amount that the OAS contributes to the IADB and the amounts that the Board provides to the IADC.  The Chair commented on two items for Member States to address: 1) What would happen if subsidies were to seize? Would there be possibility of other sources of funding?; and 2) What are the implications if the IADB were to move out of the Casa del Soldado and operate from the installations of the IADC?

The delegation of the Dominican Republic addressed the program of anti-personnel mines (AICMA) and the IADB’s participation in the program.  
The delegation of Costa Rica expressed its reservations about the increase in the subsidy provided to the IADB. The delegations of Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Brazil, and Chile acknowledged and underscored the importance of the work carried out both by the IADB and the IADC. The delegation of the United States advised the Board to increase their outreach efforts so that Member States have better understanding of the activities of the IADB and how they benefit from the Board’s work. In addition the US delegate also suggested that the Board should conduct and assessment of the services they can render to Member States. And finally, the US delegate suggested that the IADB increase their efforts to seek voluntary contributions given the reality of the OAS budget.

The delegation of Mexico requested further clarification on the specific amounts that the Board receives, and the amount that it in turn provides to the IADC.  The delegation of Panama indicated that the importance in recent years has shifted from defense to security.   In terms of the comment made by the Chair about the possibility of relocating the IADB, the delegate from the United States reminded the floor that the IADC is hosted by the Government of the United States, and that the IADC can host meetings and other events for the Board and the OAS, but that it could not host the IADB in terms of its staff and operations. 

The IADB and the IADC provided Member States with further clarifications and comments on the remarks from the floor, specifically in terms of the staffing that is covered with OAS funds, the possibility of relocation and the maintenance of the Casa del Soldado, the issue of the demining program, their functions as institutional memory for the Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas (CDMA), among other topics. 


To finalize the consideration of this item, the Chair concluded that this item needs to be studied further, and indicated that no clear conclusions were reached, but welcomed the presentations and information provided by both the IADB and the IADC as it provided Member States with a better understanding of the activities both institutions carry out. 
2. Discussion on reengineering:  Revision of the Budget Cycle 
Mr. Ricardo Graziano, Director of the Department of Planning and Evaluation, presented the document CAAP/GT/RVPP-41/10. This document addressed three issues: 

· Budget formulation and approval cycle -- Which timeframe is more effective for the budget formulation and approval cycle?

· Fiscal Year Cycle -- practicality of shifting the OAS fiscal year from a January-December timeframe to an April-March period

· Multi-year Budget Process -- moving from a single year budget cycle to a two- or more year cycle

The delegation of the United States requested that the Secretariat study the impact that changing the fiscal year cycle would have for the Organization as it relates to the fiscal years of its Member States. The delegate indicated that changing the fiscal cycle could have serious impacts for Member States’ payment of their quotas. In addition the delegate of the United States addressed the need for an in-depth review the budget adjudications within the Secretariat and units of the Secretariat. 
The delegations of Colombia and Mexico also indicated their concern with the change of the fiscal year. The delegation of Colombia indicated that they could agree to a multi-year budget, but understanding that the quotas would be paid annually (each year).  The delegation of Mexico indicated that it might not be timely to talk about a multi-year budget at this point taking into account that the 2011 budget is being considered as a transition budget, and requested additional information in terms of the advantages of this possible change. 

The delegation of Canada requested a more detailed concept paper on the idea of the multi-year budget which includes further details on the procedure to be able put in place a multiyear budget, the cost implications, the benefits for the organization, and its relation to more strategic planning for the Organization. The delegation of Jamaica expressed concern about the program-budget’s consideration after the General Assembly in terms of the availability of delegations and of the proper support to be provided for its due consideration.  The delegation of Trinidad and Tobago requested more information on the multi-year budget, as well as more information on the effects of the changes in the fiscal years of Member States. 

To finalize the consideration of this item, the Chair concluded that the Secretariat will need to prepare further information and studies for Member States to be able to continue with their discussions. 
3. Other business

There being no comments, the meeting was adjourned.
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